

Dear Arlington Little League families,

We hope this letter finds you all healthy and safe. We would like to thank you for your patience with us while we navigate through the changes of our current environment. We have been carefully monitoring the decisions being made by Little League International, the State of California, Riverside County and the City of Riverside regarding the possible return to baseball this season. Based on the directives given by the State of California, we do not anticipate that Little League will return to Riverside this Spring/Summer. The Arlington Little League Board of Directors have held frequent discussions to examine what is best for our League and our community. Given the current timeline of the re-opening of our State, we have officially decided to cancel our Spring season effective immediately. We will begin our refund process ASAP. You can find info regarding the refund process and procedures on our website: www.arlingtonlittleleague.com

Please be aware that many Leagues in our area are not cancelling their seasons yet and are waiting to make that decision until June 19th, which is the current City park closure date. We made our decision now partly because we are aware that many of you are anxious for a definitive answer and also because we understand that the financial burden may be heavy for many of you right now, and a refund could ease that burden. It was not an easy decision to make, all of us were hoping to give our players some semblance of a Spring season. We hope that making this decision now, rather than later, eases some of your uncertainty.

It is a possibility that if the State lifts the restrictions on certain youth activities after the June 19th date, other Leagues in our area may attempt to play a "mini" Summer season of some type. We would like to advise you that Little League will allow our players to play such a season in a League outside their home League. If you choose to participate in a program with another League, you will be required to return to us once we open up our Fall season. (For more information, see "Season Resumption Guide" available at www.littleleague.org)

We hope you all understand that our decision was made with heavy hearts, but with the safety of our players in mind. We wish you all health and happiness until we can see you again. Please keep an eye out for our Fall registration info. We'd love to have you all come back and continue what we started in March.

Arlington Little League Board of Directors